Terre Haute Tree Advisory Board  Meeting Minutes Approved  

City Hall, 17 Harding Avenue, Third Floor Conference Room

Thursday, May 23, 2013 – 2:00 pm RESCHEDULED  
Present:  Stephanie Krull, Brian Conley, Brad Miller (Street Department Superintendent), Sheryle Dell (Urban Forester), 
Absent:  Hal Orndorff (Parks Department) , Chuck Ennis (City Engineer) 
Sheryle introduced the SMA Intern, Mike Zalewski from the University of Wisconsin Stevens Point.  Mike is a fourth year urban forestry major.  He applied for the internship through the Society of Municipal Arborist.   Cities and students nationwide participated in a competitive selection.  During the process he had to rank the 11 selected cities in order of his preference.  He ranked Terre Haute (5), his first choice was Bathe, Maine.   This was based on web research and the applications that the cities submitted to SMA describing their urban forest programs. 
Stephannie Krull moved that the minutes from February 28, 2013 be accepted with the correction.  Brian second. Minutes approved. 
OLD BUSINESS

٭
Champion Ash on College Ave -  The tree has been removed..  There was a lot traffic and community interest in seeing the tree after the story in the Star.   
The plan was to save a section of the trunk and display it in Maple Park.  Unfortunately, the trunk was too rotten to salvage.   EAB was discovered in the tree. 

٭ 
Revision of Tree Ordinance and Technical Specifications  -  Discussed  approaching the project by  revising the technical specification s first instead of doing tackling it  all at once.   Sheryle provided a Prohibited Tree List,  Exotic Species List and Approved Tree List .  There were some adjustments to the list based on discussion. .  The Approved List is not meant to be inclusive. All trees must be approved prior to planting but it provides citizens a guide.  The other lists are prohibited trees.     
Stephanie made a motion that the Prohibited tree list, Exotic Species List and Approved Tree List be approved as amended, Brian second motion carries passed. 
Restructure of the TAB board - Table
EAB update – An adult EAB has be captured from a tree on Ohio.  Sheryle is planning on saving approximately 1/3 of the ash trees in the tree row.  She reported the there is a large decline in the ash.  Anthracnose is causing the leaves to fall off adding that  there is a redheaded borer in a number of tree.  This is largely due to last years drought.  As soon as Sheryle received her pesticide license, in house treatments will begin. 
Arbor Day Update – The city gave away over 1200 seedlings during 7 events.  
Provided an educational program to Booker T. Washington Community Center and provided seedlings.  
Maple Park – Sheryle reported 37 dead trees.   The irrigation system lack of oversight is a large part of the reason that so many trees were lost.  The city has to meet the DNR requirements of 85% survival for 3 years.  TREES INC.  also has a DNR commitment. The dead trees have been removed.  Before the tree are replaced the needs to be a clear designation of who is responsible for the trees and irrigation.  This will be decided by Chuck Ennis. 
NEW BUSINESS

30’s  Project tree replacement – Sheryle reported that 32 trees were removed for construction.  Tree cannot be replaced in the tree row because there isn’t enough to plant a tree.  So the City has provided a one time opportunity for the property owner in the area to have a tree planted on the private property within 10’ from the back of the sidewalk. This is an effort to reestablish the canopy.  Currently there are 22 requests. 
CUF 2012 – Part of this grant is to replace trees that are removed.  The tree obits are serving as notice for the property owner to request a tree.  The city has purchased 27 trees and will have a contractor install them.  Buckets will be provided for watering.  The city is also replacing the ash tree removed on Cherry Avenue  between  6th and 7th  Streets . 
Tree Permits – Sheryle announced that the city will be waiving the permit fee.  Permits must still be obtained to plant, prune or treat trees. 
Indiana American Water Grant – City was awarded $4000.00 for a storm water demonstration project on the Brown Ave trail between Locust and Maple Ave.
Brown Ave. – Sheryle shared the conceptual design for landscaping Brown Blvd.  There is a $50,000.00 budget for landscaping left over from the construction of the extension.  There is also $4000.00 from Indiana American Water and $10,000.00 from TREES Inc. They will be planting 100 trees for their spring 2014 planting.  Installing an irrigation  system was briefly discussed but it is not feasible due to the length of the project and the amount of boring it will take to get the water from Kester to the median on Brown.  The city is purchasing the trees and having a contractor install the trees
 Next meeting: July 18, 2013
٭Adjourn meeting
